Head Policy and Legacy
Headquarters 38 (Irish) Brigade
British Forces Post Office 825

E-Mail: 38X-PolLeg-FOI-Mailbox@mod.uk

Date: 9 December 2019

Dear [

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — INFORMATION RELATING TO THE DEATH OF CHARLES
WATSON ON THE 22 MAY 1987

I can confirm that your request has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (FOI (A)), and the process is now complete.

You asked for the following:

_ — “copies of all intelligence reports in relation to the murder of Mr Charles
Watson on 22 May 1987~

I can confirm that the MOD holds some information relating to the murder of Charles Watson.
Please find attached at Annex A an extract from an intelligence report dated 27 May 1987.

Some of the information you have requested could be exempt under Section 23(1) of the Freedom
of Information Act, which relates to the bodies dealing with security matters, although it is also
possible that the information relates to none of the bodies dealing with security matters. Sections
23(1) and 24(1) are being cited in the alternative as it is not appropriate, in the circumstances of
the case, to say which of the two exemptions is actually engaged so as not to undermine national
security or reveal the extent of any involvement, or not, of the bodies dealing with security matters.
Section 23 is an absolute exemption and, if it were engaged in this material, the MOD would not be
required to consider whether the public interest favours disclosure of this information.

Any information that is not exempt from disclosure under Section 23(1) could be exempt under
Section 24(1) of the FOI(A), which exempts information from disclosure if its exemption is required
for the purpose of safeguarding national security. We cannot say which of the two exemptions is
actually engaged, but to the extent that S24(1) might be engaged. We acknowledge the public
interest in openness and transparency, but we consider that there is a stronger public interest in
protecting national security.

All Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI) cases remain open and if new evidence comes
forward the PSNI will reinvestigate. Release of these documents must be carefully considered
under Section 31 (Law Enforcement) of the FOI(A).

I have completed this consideration through a public interest test, including consultation with the
PSNI, who have advised that release of some of the information could adversely impact on any

investigative process, and may jeopardise any future prosecutorial process. On this basis | am

withholding some of the information under Section 31 of the FOI(A).

| appreciate that this incident took place 32 years ago and the passage of time can be a factor in
diminishing the applicability of exemptions to information. However, in this instance the passage of
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INTELLIGENCE REPORT

Dated 27/05/1987

Information

The Shooting of Charles Watson at his home on 22 May 87

1.

At 2352hrs on 22 May 87 an unknown number of gunmen, wearing
masks, broke down the backdoor at the home of Charles WATSON, 20
Downpatrick Road, Clough, Down. The gunmen chased Watson
upstairs and shot him, in his bathroom, with what is thought to be a
9mm pistol.

Watson was a prominent member if the Orange Order and the
Apprentice Boys in the area. It was reported that Watson had
just returned from a band practise when the gunmen attacked.






